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From The Principal   
Dear Parents and Friends,  
 
DIVISTION ATHLETICS  COMPETITION: 
Last Thursday we had a team of forty five students compete in the 
Division Athletics Competition at Casey Fields in Cranbourne. 
Once again, our children represented Nar Nar Goon Primary 
School with great sportsmanship and they experienced some    
terrific success, coming fifth out of a total of eight schools.   
Twenty students went on to place 1st, 2nd or 3rd and eleven       
students have qualified for Division. I would like to sincerely 
thank Sarah Deveny for her work in fielding the competitors in 
their events. I would also like to thank the parents who came 
along and supported the children and in particular, staying till the 
end of the competition. All too often in past events, the children 
who      compete in the latter half of the day during sporting 
events, are left without the support of the wider team because they 
leave   early. I was delighted to note that this was not the case last  
Thursday with very few parents taking children home before the 
conclusion of the competition. Congratulations to the following 
children who have qualified for the District Competition:  
Cody H:  1500m  Eloise S:  Hurdles 
Holly S: Hurdles  Levi K: 100 m 
Hayley J: 1500 m  Tahlia P: 200m & 800 m 
Xavier L:  800m  Jessica C: Long Jump 
Toby C, Levi K, Brodie R, Jack A: 4X100m Relay 
 
SUNSMART POLICY: 
In line with our schoolôs Sun Smart Policy, students must wear a 
hat at all times when outdoors from the 1st September through to 
the 30th April. Please help us to instil good sun smart habits in the 
children by ensuring they have a blue sunsmart hat for the       
remainder of the year. Children without a hat will be instructed to 
remain undercover. 

FATHERS DAY BREAKFAST:  
Thankyou to everyone who came along to the Fathersô Day   
breakfast last Friday morning. We had a record number of Dads/
Grandads/Special Male Role Models attend this special morning 
and the smiles on the childrenôs faces as they spent time with their 
special visitor/s said it all! The weather was absolutely glorious, 
making it all the more special as the children and their visitor/s 
were able to spread out into the yard and kick a football, play 
hockey, cricket, bat tennis,  basketball - some of the adults even 
managed to use a skipping rope and/or play four square as if they 
were back in school themselves! It was a lovely relaxed morning 
and one I know the children will remember for many years.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
I would particularly like to thank the PAFA mums who organised 
the event and came along to cook and serve the bacon and egg 
breakfast for all our visitors. Many of these volunteers met me at 
school at 6:30 am and then stayed to run the Fathers Day Stall 
afterwards! I am very grateful to each and every volunteer who 
helped out and to my wonderful staff who also joined in the fun 
throughout the morning.  
The Fathersô Day Raffle results were as follows:  
1st Prize: Addy G (FW) 
2nd Prize: Eden V (1/2K) 
3rd Prize: William H (1/2V) 
4th Prize: Lucy W (FW) 

The winner of the ñGuess the number of Lollies Competitionò was 

Matilda G (5/6M) with a correct guess of 410 lollies.  
Kind Regards,  

Mrs Fran Van Lambaart  

40 
kph 
In Spencer 
Street  

At All Times 

 
MESSAGE FROM OUR CAMPERS 

Our Campers arrived safely at Allambee Camp and fortunately 
the rain has held off and all are having a wonderful time. 
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Foundation- 2 Swimming Lessons Term 3 2017 
 

Dates 
Wednesday 13th, Thursday 14th, Friday 15th, 

 Monday 18th, Wednesday 20th  
Friday 22nd September 

 
Group 1  

Leave school 9.30am for lesson at 10am -  10.45am  
(back at school at approximately 11.30am) 

Grades FW, 1/2K and half of 12/V 
 

Group 2 
Leave school 10.15am for lesson at 10.45am - 11.30am  

(back at school approximately 12.15pm) 
                Grades FS, 1/2M and half of  1/2V 

  
 

s policy that when a child is 

Payments Due 
 

P-2 Swimming Balance                        Friday 8th September 
Y3 Camp Balance                              Friday 15th September 

Your feedback is important to us. If you have a concern or would like to raise a 
complaint as a parent, please speak to the classroom teacher in the first in-
stance, Team leader in the second   instance (ie: Prep: Jodie Watt, Grade 1/2:  
Kimberly Feher, Grade 3-6:  Jacqui Cutler). Otherwise, please contact the    
principal Mrs Fran Van Lambaart by calling the office to arrange an appointment.  

 
 

 
SEPTEMBER 

Wednesday 6thñFriday 8th  
Y4 Allambee Camp    

Thursday 7th Prep 2018 Info Night          
6pm- 7pm 
Wednesday 13th P- 2 Swimming  
Thursday 14th P- 2 Swimming         
Friday 15th P- 2 Swimming 
Monday 18th P-2 Swimming,   
            PAFA  Meeting 9am 
Wednesday 20th P-2 Swimming,                
Division Athletics, School Disco 
Thursday 21stñFriday 22nd             
            Y3 Taskworks Camp 
Thursday 21st Footy Day,  
     PAFA Meal Deal Day 
Friday 22nd P-2 Swimming 
   LAST DAY TERM 3          2.30pm finish 

Buses will run to this timetable 
 

OCTOBER 
Monday 9th FIRST DAY TERM 4 
         School Council 4.45 pm 
Thursday 12th Y2 Sleepover ðinfo to 
follow 

Monday 16thñWednesday 18th  
           Life Education Van 
Monday 23rdñThursday 26th 
           Y6 Rubicon Camp 

 
 

 
NOVEMBER 

Tuesday 7th  
MELBOURNE CUP DAY HOLIDAY 
Friday 17th Curriculum Day 
Friday 24th Transition 10am- 11am 
 

DECEMBER 
Friday 1st Transition 10m- 11am 
Wednesday 6th Junior Sports Day 11.45am
- 1.20m -  info to follow  
Thursday 7th- Friday 8th Y5 Camp  - info to 
follow 

Tuesday 12th Orientation Day 9.30am-
1.20pm 
Wednesday 13th  End Of Year Event       
Concert - info to follow  

Friday 15th Transition 10am- 11am 
Monday 18th School Council 
Tuesday 19th Y6 Graduation -  info to follow  

Friday 22nd LAST DAY TERM 4 
 

DIARY DATES 

EARLY LEAVERS 

 38 
 

 
Adam G 
Taya M 
Bailey D 

BELEZA UNIFORMS 
 

The NEW Pakenham Store  
is now at Shop 7, 99 Bald 
Hill Road, Pakenham 

SUNSMART POLICY 
Our Schoolõs Sunsmart Policy for wearing  
hats was amended to be in line with the 

 Cancer Councilõs regulations. 
Hats must now be worn from  
September 1st until May 1st. 

Sunscreen is also available for children who  
request it. 

 
Hats must be either wide  
brimmed or the ôbucketõ type  
for proper protection. 

 
Baseball caps are not permitted. 

PLAY IS THE WAY 

While school can sometimes be a competitive environment, it is      
important to remember the red poster and itõs message: We donõt 

come to school to be better than others. We come to school to better 
ourselves by being able to work with others.                                                                   

This needs to be the aim of every student, 
to strive for their personal best no matter 

what.  



S D A A R 
Congratulations to these children for receiving this weekõs awards. 

 
                        
 

 
 
 
 
                                                                         

 

   

 
  

 
 

 
Hayley S 
Claire S 
Jake D 
Ayden T 
Scarlett C  
Lily M 
Dakota H 
Chelsea B 
Jaiden W 

PARENTS AND  FRI END S ASSOCI ATI ON 

**WEDNESDAY CANTEEN** 
All items are 50 cents each  

See weekly Facebook messages for whatõs on the menu! 
----  

  
Wednesday 20th September 

$2 per child 
Session 1: 3.45pm to 5.15pm ð Foundation, Grade 1, Grade 2 

Free Dress for these students only. Students will be escorted to the Multi-Purpose Room by Class Teachers 
Session 2: 5.30pm to 7.00pm ð Grades 3, 4, 5 & 6 
Students must be signed in & out by the nominated adult.  

Please return Permission Slip & Entry money by  
Tuesday 19th September 

COME DRESSED IN BRIGHT FLUORESCENT DISCO CLOTHES!! 
----  

**FOOTY DAY MEAL DEAL** 

 

Thursday 21st September 
Meat Pie $3 

Large Sausage Roll $2 
Party Pie $1 each 
Juice Box $1 

Please complete one order form per child & return with correct money by  
Tuesday 19th September 


